1012 W. Lexington Ave.
Independence, MO 64050
Main phone 816-461-0150
Mobile 816-408-9301
Www.stonechurchpreschool.org
SCP@stonechurchpreschool.org

# Stone Church Preschool

## September Newsletter 2019 Vol. 1

#### In this issue of the SCP Newsletter:

· DETAILS, DETAILS, DETAILS

BATHROOM ETIQUETTE

T-SHIRTS & SWEATSHIRTS

SCHOLASTIC BOOK ORDERS

READING BUILDING BRAINS

· PICTURE DAY

COMMUNICATION

· KUDO'S KORNER



#### **Details, Details!**

 Be Sure to label all of your children's items so there is less chance of losing them.



- Please dress your child in comfortable playclothes and tennis shoes, or shoes with soft soles. We move around a lot, and will be getting messy!
- Full day students will go outside every day.
   Please be sure to pack a jacket or sweatshirt in your child's back pack in case it is chilly.
- If your little one is wearing inappropriate footwear, they will be unable to play on the equipment in the active room. We want everyone to be happy, safe and comfortable!

- Arrival/Departure times for preschool are very important. Preschool starts at 9:10. The doors will open at 9:00am and class will begin at 9:10!
- Please make sure to be on time, so that your child doesn't miss out on any of the fun learning we have planned for them.
- When it is time to go home, the doors will open at 11:50 for half day students and 3:20 for full time students. To avoid late fees is important that you pick up your child no later than 12:00 or 3:30.

### Bathroom Etiquette

Please assist the teachers in taking your child to the bathroom prior to bringing them to class. The children need to be able to attend to the bathroom functions on their own (i.e. pulling up and down their underwear, wiping themselves.). Any concerns that you have or need to make us aware of please see their homeroom teachers or the director, Debbie Price. Thank you for your assistance in this area.

#### **Scholastic Book Orders**

Every month we will submit an order to Scholastic Books. It's easy to order! If you'd like to purchase from Scholastic Books you can order through the office or order on line. If you are ordering on line, please be sure to use our school code: **GRD8C** Signs will be posted with each month's deadline for ordering.

# **Reading Builds Brains**

REPOING COUNTY

The **September** calendar is out for the Reading Builds Brains! Remember to read at least 20 minutes <u>everyday</u> to receive a free book! You can turn your calendar in at the end of the month to the office or in the locked mailbox. **Please make sure your child's name is on it!** 

The Scholastic book order for September is due Monday, Sep. 23rd

Use classroom code GRD8C for online orders!

#### T-Shirts & Sweatshirts Orders

- Don't forget to order your Stone Church Preschool t-shirts and sweatshirts now!
   These are great to wear on special school days! Parents and Grandparents love to wear them too!
- Orders are due Friday, September 27th.
- Please specify on your order form which shirt design, coloring of grey or white, and size of adult or child.



#### **COMMUNICATION**

In order to keep you informed on what is happening at the preschool, we use 3 forms of communication:



- We send out text messages
   by using a free software called
   "Remind".
- We also will send out information via email. Please add our email scp@stonechurchpreschool.org to your address book.
- 3. Also just outside of the preschool office there is a **parent's station**. There you will find the locked mailbox, pens, paperclips, and the calendar for the month to see what's happening at preschool!
  - . 1. Our website is:

# www.stonechurchpreschool.org or like us on Facebook!

If you are not receiving our text messages or emails, please let the office know so we can ensure we have your correct information.

#### **Picture Day**



# Picture day will be Monday, September 30th 6



Our photographer will be from Lil Angel's Photography

#### LUNCH BUNCH

LUNCH BUNCH is for half day students with a charge of \$ 5. Lunch Bunch runs from 12 noon until 1:00 pm on Wednesday's & Thursday's. Please remember to put an ice pack in your child's lunch box as we do not have any way to keep it cool. It's best to leave your child's lunchbox in their mailbox as

they enter school.
Sign up in your
child's homeroom on
Wed. or Thurs.
mornings to enjoy
this fun filled social
LEARNING EXPERIENCE

#### Two Fun Filled Extra Activities for SEP!

"Patriot's Pay" is Wednesday, Sept.,

11th! Join in the fun and wear patriotic clothing to school!



It's a "Hat Pay" on Thursday, Sept., 26th! Wear your favorite hat to school!



# **KUDOS KORNER for August 2019**



A special THANK YOU to all of our Teachers for setting up such cute classrooms ready to learn for this coming school year!

A special THANK YOU to our Director, Debbie Price who works endless hours ensuring that the preschool and staff have what they need to make the coming school year a huge success!

Celebrating 50 years! 1969—2019
We will be celebrating all school year! We will keep you posted on when our open house celebration will be!

WE WELCOME OUR PRESCHOOL FAMILIES TO STONE CHURCH PRESCHOOL FOR THE 2019-20 SCHOOL YEAR! WE LOOK FORWARD TO GETTING TO KNOW YOU AND YOUR CHILDREN!

